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Synopsis as Enacted

Brief Description: Exempting from the sales tax certain
personal services provided by nonprofit youth organizations
and government agencies.

By House Committee on Revenue (originally sponsored by
Representatives Romero, Cooke, Talcott, L. Thomas, Wood,
Silver and Roland).

House Committee on Revenue
Senate Committee on Ways & Means

Background: The state retail sales tax applies to the
sale to consumers of most goods and many services. The
state tax rate is 6.5 percent of the selling price. Local
governments may levy additional sales taxes. The average
local sales tax rate is 1.5 percent. The sales tax is paid
by the purchaser and collected by the seller.

Taxable services include construction, repair, automobile
parking and storage, telephone services, some recreation and
amusement services, and services provided by abstract, title
insurance, escrow, and credit bureau businesses. In 1993,
the Legislature added several categories of services to the
sales tax including: coin-operated laundry facilities in
apartment houses, hotels, trailer camps, and tourist camps;
landscape maintenance and horticultural services other than
horticultural services provided to farmers; service charges
associated with tickets to professional sporting events;
guided tours and guided charters; physical fitness services;
tanning salon services; tattoo parlor services; massage
services; steam bath services; turkish bath services; escort
services; dating services; and the rental of equipment with
an operator.

Physical fitness services, which are subject to sales tax,
include activities such as weight lifting, running tracks,
exercise equipment, aerobics classes, and personal trainers.
A sales tax exemption has existed since 1981 for sales of
amusement and recreation services by a nonprofit youth
organization to its members. However, this exemption is
limited to "amusement and recreation" activities and does
not cover physical fitness activities. This exemption does
not cover sales of amusement and recreation services by a
government agency.
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Summary: The sales tax exemption for amusement and
recreational services sold by nonprofit youth organizations
is expanded to include physical fitness services. A sales
tax exemption is created for physical fitness classes
provided by a local government.

Votes on Final Passage:

House 81 7
Senate 47 2

Effective: July 1, 1994
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